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NOTES FROM THE PASTOR 

 

 

Second Thoughts About "First Expressions" 
 

   The start of a new year is an occasion for revision and change.   One visible change 

is being made to the church newsletter.  

 

   On odd-numbered months, a chock full edition, known as the "chock full edi-

tion" (CFE) will be published.  It will be chock full of news, announcements, activity 

calendar and pictures.  On the other months a smaller, more condensed version will be 

offered with an emphasis on an activity calendar and promotion of coming attractions.  

Both editions will be published in paper and electronic format. 

 

   The photograph on the cover was taken by Meghan Weber during the candlelight 

worship service on Christmas Eve.  It is one of those pictures that truly is "worth a 

thousand words" in that it tells of an ancient tradition being observed through a warm 

glow, with light as a focal point; a longing for heavenly peace visually expressed. 

 

   I pray you will have a happy and fulfilling new year.  I'll see you in church. 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Richard T. Carlson 

Pastor 
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